COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY
Wednesday, July 25, 2012 7" July Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET,PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, ON WEDNESDAY,
JULY 25, 2012 AT 9:00 A.M

PRESENT: BONNIE M. MCCORD, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; AND NEAL F. GERSTER,
NORTHERN COMMISSIONER.

Commissioner Shaw is attending Workforce Development Board of Western Missouri meeting
in Sedalia.

DOVER TOWNSHIP
Dover Township Trustee, Jim Clark, telephoned the Commission asking for upgrade of culvert
on 2525 Road from a 24 inch culvert. Commission finds drainage area is 32 acres and the site
would not accommodate a 36 inch or larger culvert. Request for the upgrade has been denied.

CEMETERY BOARDS

Commission received a phone call regarding cemetery boards. Twila was directed to the
Attorney General’s Office and was given contact information.

BRIDGE DEPARTMENT

Vernon County Bridge Foreman, Lynn Seaver, called on the Commission for ongoing road and
bridge matters.

BLUE MOUND TOWNSHIP

Blue Mound Township resident telephoned the Commission regarding a private drive culvert on
a State maintained road. They were given contact information for MoDOT.

RECYCLING CENTER

Vernon County Recycling Center Manager, David Irwin, called on the Commission with regard to
recycling issues.

PAYROLL

Commission authorized Payroll and Payroll Benefit checks. Commission reviewed Payroll
Transaction Detail.

USE TAX ISSUE

Vernon County Collector/Treasurer, Phil Couch, confirmed with Legal Counsel a 1% Use Tax
would comply with the Statute.

BRO-B108(35) BRIDGE PROJECT

Commission received reimbursement funds from MoDOT on BRO-B108(35) in the amount of
$5,711.50.

Commission received correspondence from Darin Hamelink, P.E., Area Engineer, MoDOT that
BRO-B108(35) load rating has been received and project processed
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ZONING & PLANNING

Commission sent e-mail to Mr. Boonyakiti that Vernon County does not have planning or zoning
ordinances in the unincorporated areas of the County, however State and Federal laws may

apply.
WM911DC BOARD

Commission sent information to WM911DC Director, Richard Roark, advising Legal Counsel, Lynn M.
Ewing, lll, had reviewed the Lease Agreement between Vernon County Commission and the Western
Missouri 911 Board, prepared by WM91DC Board attorney, Frank Foster, and made no changes or
modifications, and suggested it be placed on the agenda for Board consideration.

ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 12:20 P.M. until Tuesday, July 31, 2012.

ATTEST: APPROVED:
CLERK OF COMMISSION PRESIDING COMMISSIONER




